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	Ein cyf / Our ref: 349/20/FOI 


	Dyddiad / Date: 4th December 2020


Further to your request for information dated 24th November 2020, I am pleased to provide the following response. 

You request:

I am trying to gather information regarding the actual number of deaths in Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board (BCUHB) due to COVID-19 from February 2020 to November 2020.
You further clarified that you require the numbers of deaths that were directly from COVID-19 as the cause.

Our response:

Provided in the table below are the number of deaths which occurred in our three main acute hospital sites between 1st March and 30th November 2020, where COVID-19 was given as the only cause of death i.e. with no contributing factors.  

Please note we have provided the data for 1st March 2020 onwards as this was when the first death was recorded due to COVID-19 within BCUHB.

	Acute Hospital site
	Number of deaths

	Ysbyty Gwynedd
	3 

	Ysbyty Glan Clwyd
	7

	Wrexham Maelor Hospital
	13


In accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000, this letter acts as a Refusal Notice under section 17 of the Act.

The Health Board can confirm that of the deaths that occur in our community hospitals the cause of death is not recorded electronically and in order to gather this information we would have to carry out a specific exercise of reviewing the Medical Certificate Cause of Death (MCCD) books in each of our community sites and establishing if COVID-19 is the cause of death with no contributing factors.  We have established that to comply with your request would exceed the appropriate costs limit under section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  This is currently £450. In reaching this decision we estimate that it would take staff approximately 32 hours to review the death information. This figure is based on a timescale of 5 minutes per patient death, there being 383 deaths that have occurred between 1st March and 30th November 2020 in our community hospitals. Therefore, to obtain the data would work out at approximately 32 hours @ £25.00 per hour (cost permitted under the Act) = £800.  As you will be aware this is not an exemption which requires us to consider the application of the public interest test.
Under our obligation to advise and assist, we have also provided website links to the Office of National Statistics (ONS) and Public Health Wales (PHW) where you will be able to access further information on the cause of death by location.

https://www.ons.gov.uk/peoplepopulationandcommunity/birthsdeathsandmarriages/deaths/bulletins/deathsinvolvingcovid19bylocalareasanddeprivation/deathsoccurringbetween1marchand31july2020#local-authorities 
https://phw.nhs.wales/topics/latest-information-on-novel-coronavirus-covid-19/

We welcome correspondence through the medium of Welsh

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth drwy gyfrwng y Gymraeg


